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CAREER EXPO '77 DRAWS STUDENTS FROM FIVE CAMPUSES 

The graduates of Edward Waters College, Florida Junior 
College, Jacksonville University, Jones College and the 
University of North Florida had the opportunity to meet 
many of Jacksonville's major employers at one place and 
time recently at the Career Expo 'n event. The event, 
which was held May 5 and 6, was co-sponsored by the 
Jacksonville Area Chamber of Commerce and the Florida 
State Employment Service. Carol Ann Boyles, UNF's 
Director of Cooperative Education and Placement, was 
responsible for making the facilities of UNF available and 
for coordinating the program. 

Present at Expo 'n were 35 employers who had employ­
ment posit ions available. These employers did not regard 
this as a get-acquainted meeting, but an event for em­
ployers in need of top quality personnel and for students 
and graduates looking for career to make the right 
connections. 

Expo 'n was attended by 398 graduates who arranged 
for 321 on-campus interviews. In addition, the students 
and graduates had the opportunity to meet informally with 
company representatives at tables across the campus. This 
provided a contact for both groups which will have benefits 
for an extended period of time. Fifteen employers will 
participate in UNF's Resume Referral Service, others have 
expressed a desire to be present at Career Expo '78, with 
some employers stating they were definitely going to make 
job offers to specific graduates. Consensus was that Expo 
·n was a great idea and that solid benefits would result . 
The event was covered by Channel12 TV. 

Coop and Placement personnel will follow up on the 
results of the Expo in 30 days to determine the actual num­
ber of graduates who were offered jobs and later to deter­
mine how many were hired as a result of Career Expo ·n. 

The success of the event marks the probable establish­
ment of another UNF tradition. With the same high quality 
planning and organization demonstrated this year the 
projections for Expo '78 have great promise. Career Expo 
can help to bring career fulfillment to Jacksonville's college 
students. Our appreciation to Carol Ann Boyles. 
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JOB ODYSSEY 
AND SAM 
ELECTION 

The Job Odyssey program, held Wednes­
day, May 18, presented speakers with 
valuable insight into career areas for the 
members of SAM in attendance. Career 
Areas of Labor Relations, personnel, retail­
ing, transportation, data processing, fi­
nance/banking, and small business man­
agement were discussed as to opportunities 
and qualifications in each area. 

Speakers at the meeting held in the 
Library commons area were Joe Borderick, 
and Richard Corroveau of the City of 
Gainesville; Bruce Douglas-Sav-A-Stop, 
Inc.; Sam Hill-National Airlines; John 
Hyman- Prudential Insurance; Fred Pruitt 
-University Atlantic Bank; and Kay Russell 
-Small Business Information Center. 

The election of SAM officers will be held 
at a meeting Tuesday, May 24, 12:30 p.m., 
in room 1371 of building 3. Ted Addy, presi­
dent of the Senior Chapter of SAM will be 
attending SAM at that time. The following 
offices will be open for nominations: Presi­
dent, Vice President/Public Relations, Vice 
President/ Programs, Vice President/ Mem­
bership, and Secretary/Treasurer. Keep 
checking the signs around campus so you 
won't forget. 

JOIN A UNF CLUB? 

WHY? 

We are all busy-learning and earning, 
then learning some more. And because we 
are so busy, we tend to think of UNF as a 
place to hurry to and from with great haste. 
Work, study, attend class, work, study, 

attend class- that's what college is all 
about, isn't it? Or is it? 

Many feel that there really is more to 
going to college than work, study and 
classes, that those of us who deny our­
selves the good things which go along with 
it are really missing out. Time will pass, and 
when we look around, the opportunities 
that were ours for the asking, are not there 
any more. The time to participate is now. 

Our days at UNF are exactly what we 
make them. They can and ought to be rich 
in friendships, experiences, accomplish­
ments, and moments that will enhance our 
lives for years to come. Then when we look 
back, we will see that our club participation 
was indeed a good investment. Our work, 
study and class time will be more rewarding 
and productive, too. All because we de­
cided to spend some of our time and talents 
in something besides work, study and 
classes. 

In what then can we participate? What is 
available at UNF? Check the following list. 
There is surely something which will offer a 
challenge and expand one's interest here. 
Thirty opportunities are listed; if what one 
is interested in isn't listed, there may be 
room for thirty-one. Don't hold back if 
you're not a whiz at the activity. If you are 
interested and willing to learn, the welcome 
will be warm. 

You will find new friends, enjoy an en­
riched social life, meet civic and national 
leaders, and make a real contribution to the 
community we all share. So, make your 
choice now, join up and be ready for the 
next quarter. 

UNF CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS: 
Alpha Phi Omega-National Service Fra­

t..ermty, p a Sigma Pi-Accounting u , 
Archery Club, Baptist Campus Ministry, 
Black Student Union, DECA-Distributive 
Education Clubs of America, Eta Sigma 
Gamma Health Club, History Club, Insur­
ance Society of UNF, Math and Computer 
Science Club, National Art Education As­
sociation, The North Star-UNF Yearbook, 
Phi Beta Lambda, Philosophy Club, Physi-

cal and Health Education Club, Political 
Science Club, Potter's Guild, Propeller Club, 
Psychology Club, Real Estate Fraternity, 
Sailing Club, Sawmill Slough-Ecology Club, 
..M.MJ Society for the Achievement of Man­
agement), Sociological Society, Speech 
Club-Forensics, Theatre Society, Toast­
mistress Club, Veteran's Club, Writer's 
Group, Zeta Tau Alpha. 

The Yearbook Is Here! 
Get your copy now­

limited amount. 
Room 1217- Building 10 

FORENSICS TEAM 
WINS AGAINI 

The University of North Florida's Foren­
sics Team, sponsored by the Academic 
Enrichment and Skills Center, continues to 
build its success story with an important 
win at the seventh Annual National Cham­
pionship Tournament. Alan Ceballos, one 
of the two Florida students to place in the 
finals, won fourth place in the Persuasive 
Speaking event. 

Keith Gold, Ozzie Banicki, and 
Alan Ceballos 

The National Championship Tournament, 
which was held at George Mason Univer­
sity in Virginia April 22 through 25, is the 
climax of the forensics season. Only those 
schools which have placed as finalists in a 
major qualifying tournament are invited to 
participate. A total of 150 schools from 37 
states entered the tournament. Ceballos 
was one of 1900 registered speakers and 
one of 326 competing in the Persuasive 
Speaking event. 

Other UNF participants were Keith Gold 
and Jackie White. Coach Ozzie Banicki 
reports that both have been valuable assets 
to UNF's team. 

Our congratulations to Coach Banicki 
and the UNF Forensics Team. 

Jackie White 

FOR CANOE 
ENTHUSIASTS­
FREE CANOE RIDE! 

A 30-mile canoe trip on the Alapaha river 
is being offered for the weekend of June 
4-5. Anyone interested may call Carl Brett 
who is sponsoring the trip at 744-2292. 



BETA GAMMA SIGMA- A NEW FRATERNITY 

Something new has been added to UNF. 
Beta Gamma Sigma, a national business 
scholastic honorary fraternity, which now 
has a Chapter here. 

The first event of the new Fraternity was 
the Installation, induction of new members, 
and banquet held Friday, May 20th in the 
Wilmington Room of the Seaboard Coast 
Line Building. 

Undergraduate students must rank in the 
upper 10% of their class and have a good 
record of citizenship in the University Com­
munity to be considered for induction. 

Officers of the UNF Chapter: 
President:Jason Selph, Assistant Profes­

sor of Accounting 
Secretary and Treasurer: B. Dean Cor­

bett, Assistant Professor of Accounting 
Vice President: To be elected from 

among students inducted May 20. 

Organizing members of the UNF Chapter 
include Dr. Thomas G. Carpenter, UNF 
President, Dr. James M. Parrish, Dean of 
the College of Business Administration, 
Professors Ronald 0. Boatright, WilliamS. 
Christenberry, B. Dean Corbett, Wayne H. 
J. Cunningham, Robert C. Ford, Joseph J. 
Joseph, Russell C. Kick, Jr., Richard deR. 
Kip, Frank Mclaughlin, Robert C. Pick­
hardt, Jason Selph, Jay A. Smith, Jr., 
Earle Traynham, and Charles W. Young, 
and UNF Budget Officer Richard J. Hirte. 

May 20 inductees include UNF Vice Pres­
ident and Dean of Faculties Roy S. Lassiter 
and Dr. Joseph M. Perry, Chairman of the 
Department of Economics, 38 male and 13 
female students and recent graduates. 
Walter A. Knighten, Rosalina Marcelin, 
Gerhard Beck, Jr., Hartley Lord, Richard 
Bretz, Bonnie Hunter, Andrew Mendello, 
Vickie McDonald, Kevin Walsh, Fredric 
Bonsack, R. Wayne Boatright, Caryl 
Mclear, John Jolly, Patricia Dommer, 
Donald Baker, David Mueller, W. Alvin 
Watson, Ronnel! Beal, Arnold Harrington, 

Gary Miller, Joan Omvedt, Steve Hardy, 
Josiah Stanley, Jr., E. Paul Trapnell, James 
Doherty, Timothy Snyder, William Klues­
sner, Nancy Grant, Royce Lyles, Harold 
Rutherford, Stephen LaBell, Joan Blecha, 
Barbara Taylor, Carl Simpson, Michael 
Bruewer, Michael O'Neal, Robert Naugh­
ton, Suzann Dutton, Joseph Perry, Cathe­
rine Spalding, Roy Lassiter, Jr., Theodore 
Roessner, Warren A. Smith, II, Bonnie 
Bembry, Joseph Love, Ill, Kerit Merchant, 
Mark Stillwell, D. C. Aabye, James Estey, 
John Croake, Steve Mathews, Sheila Par­
ker, Alex Mato, David Jaynes, Masa­
mitsu Hidaka, John Peterson, Halsey 
Fischer. 

FUN WEEK 
A HUGE SUCCESS 

Mayday Festival arrived with all that we 
could ask for. Even the weather was per­
fect, all week! UNF's spirit was showing 
and UNF's spirit is doing just fine; no doubt 
about that. This spirit is what makes our 
Mayday Festival so good and this year's 
Festival was absolutely the very best we 
have ever had. 

The fun begins before the event with 
everybody scheming and practicing and 
looking for others to form a team and prove 
that the ribbons were rightfully theirs. Bits 
of conversations were heard everywhere­
"You want to catch eggs or hippity-hop?", 
"Come on, be my partner in the three-leg­
ger." "Lets beat those Slough people, 
they're getting uppity." And the Slough 
people hinting that it's tough to be humble 
when you're great. And so on. Nothing 
wrong with UNF's spirit. 

And, even before the Festival, the faces 
of UNF showed the spirit of Mayday, and 
it was a wonderful thing to see. 

Finally, Monday, May 9th arrived and the 
fun began in earnest. Foolish-films were 

shown with W.C. Fields, the Little Rascals 
and the like providing a nice break in the 
routine of academia. Everyone took advan­
tage of these as time permitted. Tuesday, 
Student Activities hosted a real picnic 
featuring free food, live music and a beauti­
ful day. All three features were appreciated 
and the attendance was excellent. Wednes­
day provided another chance to examine 
the art of cinematography with more 
Foolish-films, and a final chance to get 
everything together for the Games Thurs­
day. 

And the games Thursday were definitely 
together. From the Egg Toss to the final 
Three-legged race, it was slick, spirited, 
and best of all, fun. We've all heard of the 
old college try. Now we know what it 
means. The competitors in every event 
really tried hard. Those who won ribbons 
can be very proud of them because they 
did not come easily. There are surprising 
people here, people who appear to be quiet 
and reserved the rest of the year ... but they 
turn into formidable tigers at the Games. 
And there are people who are so business­
like and intellectual that it would be hard to 
visualize them dangling from a rope bridge 
over Boat House Lake squealing with the 
fun of getting dunked over and over again. 
But, Mayday Festival is surprising, and 
that's half the fun. 

The Games were full of little surprises 
too, like eggs that are good for three or four 
bounces. Others seem to disintegrate in 
mid air. Perhaps the laws of Physics are 
suspended for May Festival. Frisbees fly 
crooked too, though some would almost 
hover. But the laws of Physics were defi­
nitely in force during the Tug-of-War. One 
is not likely to see a more fiercely fought 
contest anywhere. The turf on both sides of 
the swampy stream may never be the same 
again. Those teams were tough and, one 
was just as likely to see a pretty little girl 
with her heels plowing the ground as one of 
the herculean males. All involved in the 
Tug-of-War gave their very best and many 
got to study the ecology of the stream 

closely. The laws of Physics saw to that. A 
body in motion ... But even with the mud 
and algae and sweat and rope burns and 
strains, there were no sour grapes dis­
played. That's part of the spirit too. 

Friday offered a real Luau complete with 
dancing girls and tired out, but happy, stu­
dents and faculty. The Luau was great and 
enjoyed by many. Saturday the First Annual 
Car Rally topped off the week- even with 
coverage from Channel12. A good turn out 
indicates that this event will be a regular 
part of May Festival week in the future. 
Next year the clues will be even tougher. 

Now that tired muscles are mending and 
life is about to return to normal, we can 
look back at this May Festival Week and 
say a very sincere thank you to all the 
people who worked so very hard to make it 
possible. We are all better able to handle 
the coming year because of May Festival 
Week. 

HAPPY FACE SAYS-
What a week! Boy, did I have fun! Got 

dunked in the lake, fell down, got run over 
-I'm black and blue! Bet you know what 
I enjoyed most of all, though. That's right­
the luau and those hula dancers. Wow! 
Think I'll retire and go to Polynesia to live­
permanently! Gatta rest up for a while now 
-see you soon. 



FROM THE REGISTRAR: 
SUMMER TUITION 
LOWERED 

Summer quarter will be the time to make 
the best use of your money and get extra 
hours in for grad.uation. The State Board 
of Regents has lowered tuition for summer 
quarter to $10.50 per hour. That makes a 
20 hour-load cheaper than 15 hours would 
normally cost. Tight budgets will be re­
lieved and students can accumula~e extra 
hours for graduation. 

REGISTRAR DATES 
TO REMEMBER 

May 27: Last day to give a test, quiz, or 
assign a paper for Spring Term. 

June 3: CLASSES END. 
June 4 and 6-9: Final Examination Period. 
June 10: All grades due in Student Records 

Office. 
June 10: Close of Spring Term. 
June 15: Regular Registration for New 

students by appointment.*** 
June 16: Regular Registration for Non­

Degree students. LAST DAY TO 
REGISTER WITHOUT LATE FEE 
ASSESSMENT. 

June 17: Commencement COJ)VOcation. 
June 20: Drop/ Add and Late Registration 

period begin. 
NOTE: All students registering during 
Late Registration will be assessed a 
$25.00 LATE FEE. 

June 24: College of Education Field 
Experience Application due in the Office 
of Student Field Experience. 

June 25: Drop/ Add and Late Registration 
periods end. Last day to drop a course or 
disenroll from the University and receive 
any refund of fees. 

( June 25: Last day to pay tegistration fee 
to prevent Registration Cancellation. 

'Siadald 
GRE SPECIAL 
ADMINISTRATION 

For the Graduate Record Exam Special 
Administration. Date: July 23, 1977. 

Registration deadline is June 30. Get an 
application blank and instructions from the 
Registrar's office. 

NOTES FROM 
INTRAMURALS 

The Spring quarter has been a very busy 
but rewarding one for all of us. And we've 
had fun-we have also learned more. 

With the Summer quarter approaching, 
we have scheduled more tournaments and 

• I'VICBS 
free judo and karate lessons. Keep the fol­
lowing dates handy for reference as the 
quarter moves along. Let's make it the best 
summer we've had yet at UNF! 

SUMMER 

Fishing June 30 July 1 
Volleyball July 1 July 11 

(6 man, male/female) 
Racketball July 1 July 14 

(singles) 
Ping Pong July 11 July 21 

(singles) 
Foosball July 11 July 25 

(doubles) 
Putting July 18 July 29 

(36 hole) 
Cross Country Aug.3 Aug. 5 

SKILLS CENTER CORNER 
COLLEGE BOWL 

REVIVED 

Remember back in the 50's when "Col­
lege Bowl" was a regular television feature? 
If so, you'll be pleased to know that this 
once popular program is now being revived. 

UNF has been invited to organize its own 
College Bowl Teams. Who knows, perhaps 
a UNF team will participate in locally tele­
vised regional or nationally televised finals. 

An organizational meeting will be held 
on May 24 at 12:30 p.m. in room 1351 of 
building 10. Everyone interested in helping 
to form a team are invited to attend this 
meeting. 

ROTC OPPORTUNITY 

The following information is from the 
ROTC office-if interested contact Captain 
McDowell at 646-2813: 

There is still time to enroll in ROTC if­
You have at least five more quarters at 

UNF at either graduate or undergraduate 
level or combination thereof. 

You will be less than 33 years of age 
upon completion of those five remaining 
quarters. 

As a veteran you may be eligible to en­
roll in the advanced program this fall. 

The same applies if you already have 
two years of the basic program or three 
years of junior ROTC in high school. 

OR, you can enroll this summer in our 
four-credit hour intensified course (MIS 
300) to be eligible for the advanced 
course. 

Once you qualify you will earn $100.00 
a month for up to 20 months. 

Upon completion of ROTC you will be 
commissioned a second lieutenant in the 
United States Army. 



NOTES TO VETERANS 

We are reprinting the following from a 
former issue because of its current rele­
vance to students in the VA program ... 

Recent changes in V.A. Regulations 
have, among other things, created the pro­
vision that withdrawal from a course may 
result in the veteran having to repay monies 
received for attending that course. 

The V .A. is also refusing to pay for 
courses previously completed with a pass­
ing grade or for courses not within tl":e 
veteran's approved program of study. 

Summer registration for current students 
is approaching. In light of the above men­
tioned changes, veterans apprehensive 
about their proposed enrollment should 
contact their academic advisor and the Uni­
versity's Office of Veterans Affairs before 
committing themselves. 

May will be the last month that the V.A. 
will send checks out on the first of the 
month for that month. You will receive your 
June check on July 1. There will be a 61 
day period between your May and June 
checks. Plan Ahead! Your July check will 
be delivered on Aug. 1. 

SENIOR RECITALS SET 
The following senior recitals have been 

scheduled in the UNF Assembly Hall. 
Jeanene McCullough-June 2 at 8:00p.m. 
Don Edwards-June 3 at 8:00p.m. 

VIOLIN TALENT 
WORKSHOP HELD 

Those interested in violin were able to 
participate in a Suzuki Talent Education 
Workshop in Violin on May 21 and 22. In 
charge of the workshop was Hiroko lritani 
Driver, from the University of Tennessee. 

This event was a rare opportunity for 
music students and other interested per­
sons to learn from Mr. Driver's expertise. 

BUILDING CASTLES 
IN THE SAND 

Like to build sand castles? Saturday, May 
28, is your chance to show your artistic 
ability. The Florida Publishing Company, in 
cooperation with the Jacksonville Recrea­
tion Department, is sponsoring the second 
annual sand castle contest at the Jackson­
ville Beach Pier. 

The Recreation Department has institu­
ted a special category for this event. It will 
award a trophy for the best entry from a 
student group. Up to five persons from 
each organization may enter. Any type of 
implements may be used, including poster 
paints for color if desired. 

Florida Publishing Company is offering 
awards consisting of various beach apparel 
items. Registration begins at 11 :30 on 
Saturday morning. For more information, 
contact either the Jacksonville Recreation 
Department or the Florida Publishing Com­
pany. 

SGA MEETING DATES 
May 24-Tuesday 12:30 p.m. 
May 26-Thursday 12:30 p.m. 

Your Student Government Association 
has elected a new slate of officers for the 
next term. 

They are-
Joseph Smyth- President 
Fred Meiners- Vice-President 
Joe McClure- Treasurer 

Watch for more information in the next 
Up-Date. 

Your SGA requests your support. Three 
issues of great interest to students are: 

1. the SUS budget-we would like you 
to lend your support to the budget as sub­
mitted to the state legislature. 

2. student members on the Board of Re­
gents-we support an override of Gover­
nor's veto. 

3. collective bargaining- students should 
take an active part in this issue. 

VENTURE SERIES 
LECTURE 
NOAM CHOMSKY 

The Venture Lecture Series, sponsored 
by the College of Arts and Sciences, will 
feature the renowned scholar NOAM 
CHOMSKY of MIT. 

Professor CHOMSKY will speak Tuesday, 
May 24th at 8:00 p.m. in the courtyard of 
building 8. He is a member of the Depart­
ment of Linguistics and Philosophy at MIT 
and has over twenty books in print; his 
books are regarded as the very center of 
modern linguistics and have implications 
that reach into fields such as psychology, 
anthropology and philosophy. 

Everyone is welcome at the lecture; no 
admission will be charged. On Wednesday 
morning, May 25th, Professor CHOMSKY 
will be available 9:30 - 11 :30 in the Com­
mons, second floor, Building 11, to answer 
questions of students and faculty. 

We look forward to welcoming this 
highly recognized scholar to UNF. 

ART /POETRY LECTURE 

The Chinese people have strived for mil­
lennia to achieve a unity in their lives and all 
that surrounds them. On May 17, Professor 
Thomas Wang of the National Taiwan Uni­
versity presented a slide lecture on "Poetry 
in Painting and Painting in Poetry". 

Professor Wang used as the title of his 
lecture a quotation from the sixth and 
seventh century Chinese Poet-Painter, 
Wang Wei. Professor Wang's lecture was 
sponsored by the Department of Lan­
guages and Literature. The interesting and 
enjoyable event drew an attentive audience 
and was followed by a reception, giving the 
audience an opportunity to meet and talk 
with Professor Wang. 

FROM FINE ARTS 

WINNERS OF THE 
3RD ANNUAL STUDENT 
ARTS FESTIVAL AT UNF 

The 3rd Annual Student Art Exhibition at 
the University of North Florida opened on 
Tuesday, May 3rd. Photography was in 
both black and white and color with several 
students using a solarizing technique. 
Paintings and drawings were primarily 
representational with each artist pursuing 
his/her own special approach. Fifty percent 
of the ceramics were sculptural. The variety 
ranged from art nouveau box to a Grecian 
urn. Many graphic design entries employed 
photographic techniques for special effects 
and visual excitement. 

Mr. Mark Howard, Instructor at FJC, 
juried the show and gave 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
awards in painting, drawing/illustration, 
ceramics, graphic design/printmaking and 
photography. The 56 works were on exhibit 
in the UNF Library through May 20th. 

Following are the winning artists and 
entries: 

Graphic Design and Printmaking-Andy 
Holland, "Carina, '76", First Place; Ken 
Farmer, Untitled Acrylic, Second Place; 
Claudia Snipes, Untitled Vegetables, Third 
Place. 

Drawing and Illustration-John Taylor, 
"Mr. Watson", First Place; Lori Ackermann, 
"Portrait of John", Second Place; Ken 
Farmer, Untitled Airbrush, Third Place. 

Painting- Lori Ackermann, "Blue Old 
Man", First Place; Cynthia Haimowitz, 
"Earth", Second Place; Maureen Brady, 
"Sea Bird", Third Place. 

Photography-Jill Applegate, "Slip", 
First Place; Sandra Papke, Untitled Paper­
bags, Second Place; Sandra Papke, Un­
titled Building, Third Place. 

Ceramics- Rick Bell, planter, First Place; 
Tay Cooper, Portizeebi, Second Place; Rick 
Bell, pot, Third Place. 



Career 
Exploration 
Workshop 

Smooth Sailing 
into 

Your Future 
Uncertain of: 

Who you are? 
Where you are going? 

How you will get there? 

Held the Second Friday of Each Month 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
Contact your Local Counselor or 

Counseling Service, 
University of North Florida, 646-2600. 

!!IMPORTANT NOTICE!! 

The University of North Florida has no 
affiliation with the College Master's Insur­
ance Program as represented by a national 
insurance company. Individuals using the 
University's name in conjunction with this 
program are doing so without permission 
from this University. 

SUMMER 
INTERNATIONAL 
WORKSHOPS 

June 6-24 
Experience the environment, people and 

issues of Washington. 
Join international students in a program 

of academic credit, social interaction and 
metropolitan experience, for $299, in­
cluding housing. Apply now to reserve your 
place. 

AugustS- 26 
Meet representatives of the White House, 

Congress, cultural affairs, diplomacy and 
more, to discuss global concerns and their 
Washington context. 

For additional information, call upon 
your summer session office, foreign stu­
dent advisor, or WC LA. 

Sponsored By 
The Washington Center for 

Learning Alternatives 
1705 DeSales Street, N. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

(202) 659-8510 

CONTACT: Richard J. Sepic 

WRITING CONTEST­
GET YOUR ENTRIES IN 

RULES: 

1. Only Winter and/or Spring Quarter 1977 
UNF students are eligible. 

2. No entrant may submit more than two 
entries in each category. 

3. All entries must be typed on 8% x 11 
paper. Entrant's name must not appear 
on entry. 

4. No entries will be returned and may be 
published in University publications. 

5. All entries with entry blank attached 
must be submitted to Academic Enrich­
ment and Skills Center, 001/1529. 

Entries will be accepted between May 3rd 
and June 3rd. Winners will be announced 
on June 30th . 

Cash prizes and other awards are avilable 
in each category. 
First Prize: $50.00 
Second Prize: $25.00 

NEW BUS SERVICE SET 
FOR JUNE 6 

Following is a tentat ive schedule for a 
new JT A bus service from downtown to 
the Beaches: 

Eight (8) buses leaving downtown 
6:15 11 :45 4:15 
8:00 1:40 5:10 
8:45 3:05 

Add 25 minutes to reach St. John's Bluff and 
Beach Blvd., buses go to Beaches area. 

Ten (10) buses leave Beaches area ­
arrive at St. John's Bluff and Beach Blvd. 
at: 

7:30 
7:55 
9:20 

12:20 
3:20 
4:55 

5:37 
6:32 
7:25 

Add 25 minutes to reach downtown area, buses 
go downtown. 

Offering the South 's largest and finest collection of Silver 
and Turquoise Indian Jewelry. 

Give the lasting beauty 
of Turquoise and Silver. 
The perfect graduation 
and wedding gift . 

733-0077 

Silver & Turquoise 

Pinky 

Rings 
J95 

Reg. $8-12 

3977 University Blvd. S. 
(IN STANDARD PLAZA) 

Liquid Si I ver 

CHOKERS 3 99 
Starting at 

Reg. $8 -12 

W e accept 
BANK AMERI CARD 
MAST ER CHAR GE 

AMERI CAN EXPR ESS 



DISCOUNT MOVIE 
TICKETS AVAILABLE AT 
UNF BOOKSTORE 
Eastern Federal Theatres- $1.75 
Town & Country 
University 
North Side 1 & 2 
Cedar Hills 
Fox 
Capri 
Ribault 
Midway 
Royal Palm 1 & 2 

A.B.C. Theatres-$1.50 
San Marco 
Center 
Kingsley 1 & 2 
Florida 
Regency 1 & 2 
Edgewood 

See movies at prices you can afford. 

TRANS - WORLD 
HAIR GOODS 

Be ready to go when everyone 
else is. The latest styles 
are waiting for you at -

6033 Beach Blvd. 

Corner of Beach & University 

or call 724-2500 

Delicious and Authentic 

'8 ITALIAN FOOD 
Where You Enjoy Dining .l In a Delightful Atmosphere 

.'1\ . ) PIZZA FOOD TO TAKE OUT 

~~» .... 
Open every day 11 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

WE HONOR ALL MAJOR CREDIT CARDS 
2111 University Blvd., N. 743-3400 

6141 Fort Caroline Road 
11:30 A .M. till2:00 A .M . 

FREE BEER - Ladies Night- Tues. 8:00-12:00 
PITCHER NITE - Wed. 8:00-12:00 

HEINEKEN HAPPY HOUR - Thur. 8:00 - 11:00 
HAPPY HOUR - Monday-Friday 5:00 - 6:30 

FANTASTIC SANDWICHES 

FOOSBALL - PINBALL AND THE BEST JUKEBOX IN TOWN 

" Located in 5-Points" 

Bloomquist 
Jewelers, Inc. 

" Custom Designs in Gold & Silver" 
•Minerals•Antiques•Ear Piercing• 
"Master Craftsman on Premises" 

•Repairs in Gold, Platinum & Silver• 
•Watch Repairs• 

353-0752 

1003 Park St. , Jacksonville, Fla. 

The Pillow 
Boutique 

PILLOWS 

GIFT ITEMS 

1027 Park Street 
Phone 355-7179 

STUDENTS-

Your yearbooks are here. To clear 
a little misinformation- the books do 
not cost ten or fifteen dollars; neither 
are they free. Cost of the book is only 
$3.12; this small charge was made 
necessary by budget allocation cuts. 
Over five dollars of each Activity and 
Service fee is being returned to the 
student in the cost of publishing the 
book. So take advantage of the 
money you've already invested. 



A FRIENDLY WARNING 
FROM SAWMILL SLOUGH 

That cute little alligator which lurks 
around the beach at Oneida Lake has been 
fed by some well-meaning person and lest 
his fear of man. This sounds swell, right out 
of Walt Disney, but Disney's alligators must 
have been a different breed. 

This one, though small (about five feet 
long) is not the lovable critter he(?) seems. 
He might just love to rearrange your 
extremities. So, keep a healthy distance, 
and watch out. 

UNF is a wildlife preserve-gators have 
the right to their domain. Feeding them 
makes them dangerous. 

So, PLEASE, don't feed the gators, and 
keep one studious eye on them. Especially 
if you like the present arrangement of your 
extremities. We all lose if the gator be­
comes dangerous and has to be removed. 

Best Sellers 
(Up-to-date & Yesterday) 

PaperBacks HardCovers 

SANSING'S BOOK CORNER 
Phone 641-2900 

Special Orders 
Greeting Cards 

New York Times 

Free Gift Wrap 

Deerwood Village Shopping Mall 
9922 Baymeadows Road 

HELP RE-ORGANIZE A 
CLUB! 

Both the Sailing Club and the Socio­
logical Society are in stages of re-organiza­
tion and would like those interested to get 
in touch with them. 

For more 
information 
contact the 

Office of 
Student Activities 

at 646-2875. 

INTERESTED IN FORMING 
A NEWSPAPER STAFF? 

Call Joe Smyth or Fred Meiners at 
646-2525. If you are interested, so is your 
SGA. 

SUMMER JOBS 
for back to school cash. 

Compliments of 

KELLY GIRL needs people with clerical, 
secretarial, typing and receptionist skills to 
fill in for summer vacations. 

C\JeMy '~ 9taQtatt CRe~taultattt 

We're not an agency so you never pay a fee. FINE ITALIAN FOOD 
We pay you ... 

TOP RATES 9902 Baymeadows Road Phone 642-1161 
Call today for information Deerwood Shopping Mall 

399-0887 

An equal opportunity employer. 

BEER 

BRINKMAN'S 
SANDWICHES 

WINE PIZZA 

GAMES SPORTS ON A 7 FOOT TV 

TAKE A BRINKMAN'S BREAK 
5944 Beach Blvd. 396-9272 

PERSONAL 
Lost: Silver Mush­
room on chain. If 
found please contact 
Skills Center. 

646-2766 

Reward 
Offered 

You don't have tG -
bJt mat was pretiy good~ 

DAIRY OUEEN #1 

Our BIG BRAZIER starts with a quarter 
pound of pure beef topped with all the 
things that make a hamburger great- on 
a plump sesame seed bun, it is delicious . 
And it's specially priced right now. So 
come and make a meal of it. At participating 
DAIRY QUEEN BRAZIER stores . • . 

brazier 
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